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fangletownCALENDAR

Monday, April 18th « TNA Meeting 7:00pm at Fuller Park*
Saturday, April 30 « Community Clean-Up

Friday, Saturday, May 6 & 7 = Tangletown Garage Sales
Monday, May 16th =« TNA Annual Meeting 7:00pm Fuller Park
Thursday, June 9th e Fuller Park Ice Cream Social 6-8pm
Monday, July 4th = Annual Fourth of July Celebration 10:00am

* All TNA meetings are held on the third Monday of every month.

TANGLETOWN NEIGHBORHOOD ANNUAL GARAGE SALE
Registration Form: Yes! Include my sale in the 2011 Tangletown Garage Sale!

Name: . :
Address: Whlc DEVAY,

hone: L] Fri. May 6 only
Phone: [] sat. May 7 only
eMail: [ Both Fri & Sat.

Please check the types of items you plan to sell (Optional

[0 Adult Clothes/Shoes [ Tools/ Hardware [ Baby Items [ Toys/Games/Dolls
[ Kids Clothes/Shoes [ Furniture/Appliances ] Books ] Household Items
] DVD/CDs/VHS [ Antiques/Collectibles [ Pet Items ] Sports Equipment

Mail this form and a $10 check payable to the “TNA” to be received by Saturday, April 30th to:

Steve Bieringer = 4634 Pillsbury Ave S < Minneapolis, MN 55419 !::' Printed on 30%PCW recycled paper

Tangletown Annual Garage Sales May 6th-7th

The Tangletown Neighborhood Association invites all Tangletown residents
to be a part of our neighborhood-wide annual GARAGE SALE Friday, May 6
and Saturday, May 7 from 8:00-4:00 each day. Gather up all your superfluous
household stuff and be part of the ultimate recycling party!

Complete the attached registration form on the back of the newsletter and
get it to us by April 30th. PLEASE include an email address; it makes it
much easier to confirm registrations and addresses, communicate any
changes, alerts, sign information, etc. We will not share email info.

This annual event has become a drawing card for treasure hunters from all
over the Twin Cities, and you can benefit as both a buyer and a seller!
Experience has shown us that even Mother Nature can’t dampen this two-
day house-to-house shopping romp!

You can sign up to sell on Friday, Saturday or both days. If you don’t think
you have enough stuff to host your own sale, talk to your neighbors and
combine your goodies in one location.

The TNA Annual sale will get advertised in the Star Tribune, the Southwest
Journal, on Craigslist, and on signs throughout the area. Participants get
official TNA Garage Sale signs to post in front of their sales to make it
easier for buyers to find them. Maps showing the location of all the
participating sales will be available at Fuller Park, at each garage sale
location, and online.

Steve Bieringer, who heads the committee for this event, had this to say
about last year’s sale; “I think all in all sales were good even though the
weather didn’t cooperate.”

He also suggests that all sellers be watchful of petty thieves looking to grab
valuable items not under the seller’s watch and
walk off undetected. Guard your
cash box to avoid any problems,
or wear a fanny pack or
carpenters apron for your
money.

And be
sure to
have fun!

If you have any questions please email garagesale@tangletown.org.
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This year we “earthlings’ are going
to experience four unusual dates;
1/1/11, 1/11/11, 11/1/11,11/11/11
...and that's not all.

Take the four digits of the year in
which you were born, then add the
age you will be this year. The result
will be 2011.

Try it! See? How cool is that?

This year July will have 5 Fridays,
5 Saturdays and 5 Sundays. October
will have 5 Saturdays, 5 Sundays
and 5 Mondays. This happens only
every 823 years. According to a
Chinese proverb, these
particular years are
known as
“Moneybags.” |
don’t know about
you, but I plan on
taking that to
heart. The
economy will be
looking up this
year!
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July 4th...Closer Than You Think

Planning for Tangletown's popular annual July 4th celebration has already
begun. As is tradition, the event will take place Sunday, July 4, starting at
Washburn High School parking lot at 10:00am for a neighborhood parade,
convening on Fuller Park for food, music, and fun.

Round up your neighbors, decorate your bikes or trikes, and come ready to
have a good time. Kids’ games, face painting, snow cones and hotdogs, all
those things that make the 4th of July...well, THE 4TH OF JULY! The event
will feature local vendors, door prizes from neighborhood businesses, and
live music.

Remember, July is just around the corner. While you’re thinking about how
much fun you and your family have at the Annual Tangletown 4th of July
Parade and Picnic, why not offer to help? This is a big production and we
need to have neighbors involved to make sure that we can offer all the fun
every year. Please email julydth@tangletown.org if you can help out.
Short shifts are available so you can help out during the event and then spend
time with family and friends. Or perhaps you would like to help by joining
the planning committee and help with ordering supplies and set-up. Either
way, it’s a great way to be involved- and more fun than work!

Special thanks to Fuller Park and Minneapolis Parks
and Recreation for hosting our event each year.

IS _ Wn (ThiS Summer)
(\Qa\e prifige Falling D By Tom Balcom,

Tangletown Neighborhood Historian

W

The Lyndale Bridge over Minnehaha Creek will be removed and replaced
starting in mid-June according to the Hennepin County Transportation
Department. Work on the bridge, along with reconstruction of Lyndale
Avenue south of the creek to 56th St. will detour and limit automobile traffic
in the area until both projects are completed in November.

The new Lyndale Bridge is being designed in 19th century style to reflect the
historic and natural resource attributes of this Minnehaha Creek and Parkway
site along the Grand Rounds Scenic Byway. The bridge will have a rough
stone surface and pilasters framing an arch larger than the current one to
allow room underneath for pedestrian and bike paths north of the creek.
The 19th century history of the site includes an 1854 flour mill and dam on
Minnehaha Creek that was the heart of Richfield Township. After the mill
was abandoned, the current Lyndale Bridge was built there in 1892. An
archeologist will be on site this summer to document and preserve remnants
of the Richfield flour mill and dam if they emerge during demolition of the
bridge.

For more information, bridge photos, and new bridge design go to
www.hennepin.us/lyndalebridge.
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Your Tangletown
Neighborhood Board

Thanks Again!

As our bleak, frigid winter begins
to give way, what is better to
dream about than summer? And
a parade, and raffle, and games,
and lots of wonderful summer
food and music. You must be
dreaming about the Tangletown
4th of July Parade and Picnic!
While we are thinking and
dreaming, let’s remember our
wonderful Tangletown merchants
who so generously donated prizes
to our raffle last year. You can
thank them by patronizing their
businesses, telling them that their
support helps keep Tangletown
vibrant and fun. To jog your
memory, here’s a list of those
merchants:

3 Bears Chiropractic
Abbott Insurance
CafE Ena
Carlson Cycles
CK Food and Fuel
Color Wheel Salon & Spa
Dale Studios
Dance Tonight
Diamond Lake Hardware
East 42nd Street Salon
Green Dog
King's
Liberty Frozen Custard
Liz Banfield Photography
Mulberry's Garment Care
National Karate
New Central Auto Body

New Feeling Therapeutic Massage
Nokomis Chiropractic
Patisserie 46
Red Cricket Acupuncture
Sigh Yoga
Simply Jane
Tangletown Gardens
Tjody DeVaal
Tower Games
Yoga Life Weight Management

Washburn High School
Teaching Tolerance One Billboard at a Time By Sherrie Waxon

How do you give high school students a voice around issues of tolerance? How do you give them the
ability to learn, first hand, that a powerful message can have a positive impact in their local
communities? Give ‘em a blank billboard and let them do the talking!

That’s exactly what has been accomplished at Washburn
- . A s e High School_ iq '_ran_gletown py Create! l?on’t Hate, a youth
1 @Lt& <7 QL« -] 4 mentoring initiative that gives youth in underserved

communities a real-world experience using design thinking
LS to communicate their ideas, discover their potential, and
take action in their communities.

MinnesoRta nipgg

stop pretending

Take a stroll past the familiar south Minneapolis corners
of 48th and Chicago, 50th and Penn, or 38th and Nicollet and,
perched high atop coffee shops and boutiques, you’ll be able

to see the inspiring billboards created by Washburn High art

students and their college-aged mentors.

For this initiative, the Minnesota chapter of AIGA, the professional design organization, paired 20
Washburn art students with 20 graphic design students from Twin Cities colleges to create powerful
public billboards that address the theme of tolerance in a variety of compelling and thought-provoking
ways. This ten-week program was designed to give participating students the tools and guidance they
need to create an impactful message which will have broad visibility in their community.

The Washburn students met weekly
with their mentors during Tuesday WaSth rn Annual Plant Sale
morning classes taught by art teacher

Nancy inz. It hes been an excelent. | 1€ BIECY St Srne il e saoner o e, 0 stodup
opportunity for my students to w pring p g patio: y W

collaborate with talented graphic OIS USRIl
design students while learning more
about the design process and possible
higher-education and career options.”
said Hinz. “They are so excited about
their work being displayed for the
general public to see!”

« o o « « o0k Who’s Nurturing Our Kids This Summer e« « « «

The Hwa Rang Do
Academy is offering Alleyway Arts, studios
martial arts full-day located at 54th and
summer camp programs.| Nicollet, continue to offer
Contact their studio at | high quality art camps. with a few friends on
hwarangdomn.com for | Check out the wide a hot, long summer’s
more information. variety of classes at day.

simplyjanestudio.com.
Page o

Ordering deadline is Wednesday, April 20
Pick-up is Thursday, May 5.

Order Forms can be downloaded from:
http://washburn.mpls.k12.mn.us/whs_annual_plant_sale.html

The Bead Hive on
Diamond Lake Rd and
Nicollet is a cozy place
to get busy beading

Simply Jane & Sewtropolis, on West
Diamond Lake Road, is
full of refreshing spring
and summer fabrics.
A great place for
beginner sewers, enjoy
their open studio or
enroll for a class this

summer.




CALLING ALL NEIGHBORS!
TNA Annual Meeting May 16

Calling on all neighbors to attend the Tangletown Neighborhood Association
board for the 2011 Annual TNA Meeting!

We are hoping for a great turnout, and to tempt you we are providing
complimentary pizza (yum!) and refreshments (ahh!) so come to Fuller
Park and meet some new neighbors, catch up with old ones, hear what’s
been happening with the board and community initiatives
this last year and what we’re planning for the coming year.

As part of the annual meeting we’d
like to recognize people in our
community whose work &
efforts enrich our
neighborhood.

We are excited at the prospect of what this year will bring;
welcoming new neighbors and businesses, dog park
discussions, energy conservation programs, NRP funding
updates, spring garage sales, updates to our new business
directory, local business facade improvements, crime
prevention, exploring Nice Ride bicycle hub, construction
on the Lyndale Avenue bridge over Minnehaha and more.

May- 6t
1-Opm
(Pizza starts at 6:30)

fuller Park
Recreation-(enter

4800 (Grandfve.S

(Corner of Grand and 48th St¢)

Do you know someone who
is always there when you
need someone to watch
your kids, or walk your dog,
or water your lawn while
you’re on vacation?

This year we will have open seats on the TNA Board so
please consider joining during this meeting and engage
with your community.

Do you know someone who
always buys your Boy
Scout’s wreaths and Girl
Scout cookies? Is the first
to take a hot casserole or apple pie
to a neighbor celebrating a new
baby or offer solace for a hardshlp
in the family.

The following special guests have been invited to attend the meeting and
deliver a short statement: Mayor R.T. Rybak, City Council member John
Quincy, State Congress members.

This is a wonderful time to offer your energy and ideas in the coming

We call these lovely people /

“Tangletown Treasures”.
If you know of someone
you would like to see
recognized for their
efforts in making your

neighborhood a better place .'

to live, please tell us.

E-mail your nominee(s) by May
1st to: info@tangletown.org
or mail to P.O. Box 19347 «

Minneapolis, MN 55419.

year by signing up for a subcommittee or volunteering to help out at

neighborhood events. Examples of projects where help is needed:
4th of July Parade and Party, fostering the arts in our community,
greening Tangletown, home/garden tours,
the newsletter. You’ll be surprised
at how much fun it is to get
involved!

For more information on the

Tangletown Neighborhood
Association generally, the annual
meeting, or other neighborhood-

related questions or concerns, please
contact the current TNA President,
Mary Jane Mitchell at
info@tangletown.org.
Be sure to sign up for the TNA
e-newsletter “Constant
Contact” on the Tangletown

website: www.tangletown.org

Please include your name and
address and the nominee’s

name, address and the reason
that they are being nominated
as a “Tangletown Treasure.”

We will honor them at the
Annual Meeting on May 16th, so
tell all your friends!

New Tangletown
Communications Committee

The TNA Board has established a new committee to explore
improving communication with and among Tangletown residents.
Current members of the committee are Lynell Voigt, Tjody
deVaal, Mary Jane Mitchell, Rhea Sullivan, and Kay Quinn. The
goals of the committee include establishing block contacts to 4600, 4700, 4800,
help us keep informed of new neighbors, welcoming new 4900, 5000, 5100,
neighbors, compiling email lists for mass communication of 5200, 5300
events and emergency alerts, and eventually sending out our
newsletter electronically. This committee is encouraging other
Tangletown residents to join and is especially encouraging new
residents. For more information or to make suggestions, contact
Lynell Voigt at (612) 827-7535.

Tangletown Blocks
in Need of Leader

Lyndale
(odd side only)

Garfield
4600, 4700, 4800,
5000, 5100, 5300

Harriet

Other Proposed New Committees: babysitting co-op, book club, 4900, 5000, 5300

game club, neighborhood history club, park events, garden club, cmind
environmental education, recycling/composting, roundtable 4700
discussions on current events, business development, streetscape
improvement - all good ideas for future committees in Tangletown.
To join a committee or suggest something you think would
enhance our neighborhood, contact info@tangletown.org or
attend a monthly meeting on the 3rd Monday of the month.

Pleasant
4600, 4700, 4800

Pillsbury
4600

Wentworth

We Welcome Rhea Sullivan  FEEESEES
TNA’s New Coordinator 2100

Blaisdell

Rhea brings exceptional experience to this position, having served 4600

as a neighborhood coordinator for over 13 years. She is also
currently the coordinator for the Fulton Neighborhood Association
and the West Calhoun Neighborhood Council and worked for
many years with the Linden Hills Neighborhood

Council.

Nicollet

4600, 4700, 4800,
4900, 5000, 5100,
5200, 5300

Ist Av S
4600, 4700, 4900,
5300

A graduate of Washburn High School, Rhea
has a degree in journalism from the U of
M. She and her husband live in Linden
Hills with their two children, daughter
Brianna and son Jack. She is'in her
fourth year on the Board of Linden
Hills Co-op.

Rhea has been performing with
the Gilbert and Sullivan Very
Light Opera for 29 years and
most recently in The Pirates of
Penzance. We are very excited
to have Rhea’s NRP expertise
and good counsel to see us
through the transition from
NRP to NCEC programs.

a0e @

Be a Block
Leader!

Want to increase the
value of your home? Be a
block leader!
Neighborhoods with block
leaders are safer. Homes
in safer neighborhoods are
valued higher than those
in unsafe neighborhoods.
Being a block leader is easy
and fun. You can be as
involved as you want.
Some people enjoy
organizing the social end
of things (like coordinating
block parties), while others
like the crime prevention
aspect of being a block
leader. Or you can simply
be a conduit for current
information from our
neighborhood crime
prevention specialist*.
To become become a block
leader for your block or
get more information,
contact *Amy Lavender at
612-673-5407.
Block leaders are also
encouraged to serve as
contacts for Tangletown
Neighborhood Association
newsletters, updates,
events, etc. If you’d like
to be a TNA block contact,
contact Rhea Sullivan at
rhea.sullivan@gmail.com.
With the greater use of
emails, being a block
leader or contact is easier
and faster than ever. Your
neighbors will thank you!

TNA block contacts will
be entered in a drawing
on July 4th for generous
incentive prizes, so be
sure to register by then.




angletownnews

Fuller Park Summer Happenings

LOCAL
SPOTLIGH

Twice a year, Tangletown Newsletter will spotlight a local Tangletown business. We believe that getting
to know your neighborhood businesses will strengthen us as a uniqgue community of individuals.

| love games. Board games, card games, video games. Given the
choice between a double-chocolate triple layer cake and a lively game of
Bananagrams, | will choose those little letter squares every time. Okay,
Tower Games, at 4807 Nicollet that’s not even remotely true, but you get the idea.
Avenue, opened in September of
2007. Owner John Redmann can
be found most days at his store,

surrounded by like-minded gamers

So imagine my excitement when | discovered Tower Games right here in
the neighborhood, on the corner of 48th and Nicollet. Step inside the door
and chances are, you’ll get a quiet smile and greeting from the owner,John
and overseeing the in-store Redmann. The space is open; ping-pong sized tables covered with exquisite
gaming; a big part of the gamer miniature landscapes run the length of the room. Shelves line the walls,
culture. filled with rows of boxed games illustrated with fantastic images that
promise intrigue and quests of fantasy if you dare to jump in with both
John loved games as a boy, feet. This is a candy store for adults.
especially military simulation
games, as they were called
then. In college, he was

a history buff and

chose archeology as his {
field. In his 30s, he
returned to school to
study graphic design and ” I
freelanced until the e
market softened in the
early 90’s.

These are not the same games you find at ToysRUs. (There’s
nothing wrong with SORRY and Candy Land, but the challenge
factor is low to non-existent if you’re over 12.) Here you find
a higher level of entertainment; themes are sophisticated,
strategy and storytelling are mixed with historical events and

epic battles. Vampires and zombies, aliens and robots, goblins

A and sorcerers, Paladins and barbarians; they’re all here.The role-

playing games are intricate and imaginative adventures in a fantasy

reality using tokens that are often tiny hand-painted masterpieces.

The board games are original, clever and really fun! On Monday nights,
Tower Games is open to board game lovers; friends and family can learn
a new game or play an old favorite. Richard Tatge, a well-known game
afficcianado, often stops in on Mondays to play and teach a
game or two.

John takes pride in creating an easy-going “club”

d atmosphere; bring your own food and drink, hang with
.\ your friends while you play. It makes for more clean
put John has a strong sense of community, and
2 he hopes that when you find a game you like,
John offers tabletop miniature L W youw’ll buy it at his store.

games, Euro-style board games, j
card games, role-playing games
and hobby supplies.

He met Neil Cauley, owner of
Phoenix Games, and spent several
years working there, discovering
he had a feel for the genre. When
Phoenix Games left the area after
20 years, he saw a need for
another storefront gaming center,
and opened Tower Games.

g 4 il
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Lam always looking for another great
g game. When | find it, I’ll buy it from
S5 John. Maybe | could spend a
U little less if | shopped around,
E B but unless we buy where we
W8 _  shop, small businesses like
lﬁ; ’Igthis will disappear. And then

%L‘\fwe all lose.
: g

Stop in, say hello, and browse. )
Tower is open Monday through ' .
Friday, 2pm-8pm, Hislad E,
10am-8pm on Saturdays, and noon B
to 5pm on Sundays.

IOWER T o
@AM E S - Pharg1tom
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Fuller Park is part of a MPRB Community Service Area (CSA #10) This CSA area consists of Fuller Park, Lyndale
Farmstead Park, Painter Park and Dr. Martin Luther King Park. These 4 parks are working together as a team to
bring, to the community, a wide variety of quality programming, and plenty of space to run in the sun.

Annual Earth Day Cleanup at Fuller. Park and
™\ surrounding areas, Saturday = April 16 = 9:30am-Noon

Volunteers needed and appreciated! Bags will be provided. Please bring your own gloves.

Bunny Party « April 23 « 10am-11:30am

Time to celebrate spring! Join us for our annual Bunny Party! It will be
held this year at Dr. Martin Luther King Park. This is a family event
sponsored by CSA #10. Enjoy a petting Zoo from Walton’s Hollow,
entertainment by “Mr. Jim”and special costumed bunny visitors! We’ll
have refreshments, a craft project, and an egg hunt with candy treats.
Guarenteed fun for all ages! $2/person

Fuller Park Ice Cream Social
June 9 e« 6pm-8pm
Games, dunk tank, moonwalk, pizza, hotdogs,

ice cream and more. Volunteers are always needed
and appreciated! This is a Fuller Park Council event.

Sign up for summer activities on Saturday,
April 16th at 9am or online:
http://www.minneapolisparks.org

Sun Street Breads is nestling their fresh baked breads, pies, pastries

Tangletown Gardens is expanding. They just announced that they

New & Expanding Tangletown Businesses By Jane Elias

We are fortunate to have so many unique and val uable business nodes dotting our streets.
In the last few months new businesses are popping up, expanding, and evolving.

Artsy Digs Bringing thrift shopping to an artistic level, Artsy Digs is the | Hwa Rang Do Academy
new, exciting business located at 48th and Grand. Be sure to check out their | |, aqdition to the upper level
website at artsydigs.com to find out specific showroom hours and upcoming they’ve occupied the past few
events. Eclectic and fun, thereis a gift for everyone at Artsy Digs! years, the Hwa Rang Do Academy

has expanded to the street level

mi mi design is a full-service planning and design company that specializes | ¢ 54th and Nicollet. Their new

in weddings, floral, and custom stationery services. After eight years of space offers yoga and after school
working in both the warehouse district and NE Minneapolis, mi mi decided programs in addition to their

it was time to pick up and move once again. Their new location at the corner existing martial arts programs.
of 48th and Nicollet offers tall ceilings and windows with plenty of visibility )
to clients and the community. Simply Jane

Simply Jane studio has partnered
with Alleyway Arts in offering
pottery, mosaic, papermaking and
other messy arts to complement
their painting studio. Their new,
larger studio space encompasses
all one level- easily accessible to

wheelchairs and strollers.
purchased the property across the street formerly known as Liberty Frozen
Custard and will move into that location as well. In that space, they are CK Food & Fuel
planning on expanding their offerings to include a restaurant as well as the | The Hi Hi fuel station at 47th and
home-made frozen custard we’ve come to love. The restaurant, called Nicollet has a new owner. Check
Wise Acre Eatery, will feature local, organic ingredients. out the new Mediterranean Deli!

and signature biscuits at 46th and Nicollet, Sun Street Breads bakery is a
fantastic addition to the Tangletown community. Stay tuned for master
baker Solveig’s yummy sandwich line- rumor has it there’s a meatloaf creation
that doesn’t even need the help of ketchup!




